A Labs 

Update: P Research, a small biotech research firm, announced late today that it has developed a drug that cures the common cold. For several years, consumers have had only one viable option when it comes to effective cold remedies—T, developed and manufactured by A Labs.
· P”s new drug, currently known only as XR-634, works with the body's immune system in much the same fashion as T. However, the chemical composition is radically different, so P is confident that its new drug will not infringe on A's T patent.

·  P filed its patent application for XR-634 today and expects quick approval from the U.S. patent office.

Next steps by P Research:

To get its new drug to market, P still faces many more months of clinical testing and needs to obtain FDA approval. Due to its limited resources, P also announced that it is interested in selling the rights to its new drug to a larger pharmaceutical firm, one that would be capable of manufacturing and selling the drug on a larger scale. 

· G Pharmaceuticals is rumored to be the leading suitor; it has been watching T’s success and eyeing the cold-care market for a long time.

· The monopoly enjoyed by A Labs for several years now seems to be in jeopardy. In a press release distributed just after the close of business today, 

· A Labs CEO Mike Dellucci stated that his company would quickly prepare to deal with the potential competition. He added that he is confident A will continue to profit from T.

Regardless, P's announcement will certainly stir up the market for cold remedies. Analysts expect that A's stock will take a noticeable loss during trading tomorrow. 

	From:
	Michael Dellucci

	To:
	Senior pricing analyst

	Subject:
	P Research


By now you are aware that P Research has developed a rival drug for T. Competition from this new drug in our U.S. market seems imminent. Based on the scientific information we have, our patent lawyers think P’s new drug is significantly different from T and it will not violate our patent, so a successful legal challenge to P's drug is unlikely.

· P is too small to manufacture and market its new drug; instead, the company wants to sell its patent rights to a larger pharmaceutical firm. 

· P has contacted us about buying its patent rights, and our corporate strategy team is analyzing P's proposal.

Buying the patent would certainly be one way to protect T's market, but I want to evaluate all our options. P is also negotiating with our rival, G Pharmaceuticals. I want you to help the T marketing team analyze the prospects of competing with G in the market for cures for the common cold. As we negotiate with P, we need to know what we can fall back on if we don't obtain their patent.

I am also concerned about how we could influence G not to enter our market. Our T patent has five years left, and we need to get as much of the remaining profits as possible to pay off our fixed costs of developing T and to fund new research opportunities.

Nia Simms has proposed a strategy to prevent G from entering the market, but it seems risky to me. Review her proposal, and evaluate whether it is feasible and what the odds are that G would be deterred by it. Also, would this strategy make us appear stronger against any future competition that might arise before our patent expires in five years?

Finally, I need you to analyze the worst-case scenario—G buys the patent and enters our market despite our efforts. This would obviously be a serious blow to us.

Goals:

· Pay off all the development costs of T and create positive cash flow to fund additional research on new drugs.

·  We have decided to place a premium on earning profits from T in the immediate future (the next two years) to meet these two goals. If G enters the market, what pricing strategy should we use to meet these goals? Nia's memo also contains some thoughts about our pricing strategy if G does enter.

I've asked Mira Grace to send you a memo outlining prices we could expect to prevail in the market and describing the latest information on consumer preferences and costs. Brendan Flaherty has summarized the potential outcomes in each scenario. His figures should be based on the most current demand and cost information, so use his numbers in your analysis.

By the way, focus only on the U.S. market.  P does not yet have a presence in Europe and so is less of a threat there. If anything arises in the European market, I will let you know.

Thanks in advance for helping me sort out these issues.

Michael

	Memorandum

	From:
	Nia Simms

	To:
	Mike Dellucci

	CC:
	Senior pricing analyst

	Subject:
	Pricing Strategy to Deter G



A's monopoly is too important to lose, and we should be willing to pay to protect it. If G acquires the patent from P and enters our market, we would have to lower the price of T substantially. What if we lower our price now to a level that makes entry look unprofitable for G?

In other words, we would set a price so low that G would lose money if it bought the patent and entered the U.S. market for cold remedies. Then, if G decided not to purchase the patent from P, we could return to pricing T at or near the monopoly level in a year or so. If, on the other hand, G purchases the patent and begins competing with us anyway, we would continue with the low pricing strategy until G leaves the market or our patent on T expires.

I know that sounds like a radical strategy, but if it allows us to retain our monopoly, I think we should seriously consider it.

Nia

	Memorandum

	To:
	Senior pricing analyst

	From:
	Mira Grace, Director of marketing

	Subject:
	Market Information
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The new drug G Pharmaceuticals acquired looks just like T in its ability to treat symptoms of the common cold. Both come in tablet or capsule form and begin to provide relief over similar time spans. Our position as the first firm in this market, as well as the number of people who are already convinced of T’s ability to cure the common cold, lends us a slight degree of prestige in consumers' minds. However, this prestige is not enough to allow us to charge a price much different from what G chooses.

The biggest factor in the market for T (and for cold remedies in general) is that our patent expires in five years. At that point any firm is free to enter the market and begin producing a generic version of T. Because it would have the exact same chemical structure, the generic versions will most likely perform just as well as T (or, for that matter, the drug that G Pharmaceuticals is about to introduce). These firms won't have to go through regulatory approval process either, so their sunk and fixed costs are likely to be small. Entry by these firms will most likely dissipate most of the profits in this market.

In the U.S. market, T is sold in drug stores and pharmacies. Currently, we have contracts with five of the largest retail chains in the United States, which are renegotiated on a yearly basis. G Pharmaceuticals usually writes the same type of contract with each of its customers, and they also renegotiate on a yearly basis.

As for knowing what price G is actually setting for its new drug, regulatory authorities have gathered a plethora of information on drug prices throughout the United States. That information should allow us to reasonably monitor what price G is charging to its customers over the next several years.

Now for the specifics—if G Pharmaceuticals enters the market for cold remedies, our latest consumer survey information indicates that prices of $4, $5, $6, or $7 per daily dose will be our only feasible options. G will also be limited to one of these four prices.

Our marginal cost will continue to be about $2 per daily dose. Using our information about P's new drug, we are confident that G would face a constant marginal cost of $3 per daily dose.

All this information, as well as estimates of the demand curve that we would face and the one that G would face, is contained in the tables provided in Brendan Flaherty's memo.

I hope much of this information is useful in your analysis.

Regards,
Mira

	Memorandum

	To:
	Senior pricing analyst

	From:
	Brendan Flaherty, Junior pricing analyst

	Subject:
	Possible Payoffs
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Here is the information Mike asked me to prepare for you. It is based on the latest available demand and cost information.

The following payoff matrix summarizes the current situation. It shows the present value of profits to A and Gk over the next five years, depending on the strategies each firm chooses. For us, we can either adopt the limit pricing strategy or not adopt it. G, of course, can choose to buy the patent from P Research and enter the market or choose not to buy the patent and stay out of the market.

	
	G Pharmaceuticals 

	
	Don't Buy Patent
	Buy Patent

	A Labs
	No limit pricing
	1500, 0
	700, 600

	
	Limit pricing
	450, 0
	300, –100


Remember that our patent on T expires in five years, so after that any other firm will be free to produce a generic version of the drug. Although we might still have some market power as the original developer of T, it's unlikely that we'll be able to profit from it as much with other firms freely able to enter the market.

The second table presents the payoffs if G does enter the market. These numbers are based on our latest information about demand and the cost of production for A and G. Here are the payoffs to each firm under various pricing scenarios:

Yearly profits for A and G (in millions of U.S. dollars)

	
	Gakk Pharmaceuticals 

	
	$4
	$5
	$6
	$7

	
	$4
	120, 100
	140, 130
	160, 120
	130, 110

	Aveta
	$5
	160, 120
	190, 170
	190, 150
	160, 130
	

	
	$6
	140, 140
	150, 170
	180, 160
	230, 150
	

	
	$7
	120, 100
	140, 150
	170, 220
	210, 180
	


It looks like our best case would be if we charge $6 while Gakk charges $7.

Brendan

